

CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS Committee of the Whole Agenda Communication

Meeting Date: December 11, 2023

Prepared By: Jon Oliphant, Planning & Development Director

Dennis Carr, City Engineer

Agenda Item: Southeast Square On-Street Parking Vacation Consideration

Explanation: Construction began several weeks ago on the Grist Mill brewpub/restaurant. As part of the final

planning for the project, the developer, Grist Mill Ventures, has again asked for consideration of the removal of the two northern on-street parking spaces closest to the intersecting corner. This would allow for the accommodation of six tables and 24 seats for outdoor dining. The attached concept plan shows the approximate location of those tables. The developer has proposed having a planter barrier on three sides with an optional glass partition as can be seen in example photos on

the concept plan.

This was discussed at the December 2022 Committee of the Whole meeting. There was not consensus on a direction for this request. Most of the sidewalks around the Square do not have the necessary width to allow for outdoor tables while keeping a minimum 5' wide pedestrian space and a separation from vehicular parking. The east side of the Square has about 11' between the building facades and the curb.

The attached exhibit shows that 66" would be maintained between the building façade and the outdoor dining area if approval was given for the vacation of the parking spaces and for its utilization. An existing streetlight near the southwest corner of the property would be moved to a location near the existing bumpout at Walnut Street. It is important to note that while the developer has requested the consideration of the vacation of two existing spaces, the spaces could be re-striped to only have a net reduction of one space in this area.

Additionally, the liquor code does not currently allow for the serving or consuming of alcohol in a space such as what is proposed and would require an amendment. A more comprehensive code amendment may be desired to allow for the serving or consumption of alcohol both in public spaces and communal private spaces that could benefit other businesses around the Square.

Fiscal Impact: The cost for the removal of existing on-street parking spaces would be the responsibility of the

developer. It is difficult to quantify the cost of a net loss of one parking space. However, the consideration of it would be that it would allow for additional sales tax revenue opportunities for

the brewpub.

Action Requested: Staff seeks feedback on the consideration of the removal of the two on-street parking spaces (with a net loss of one space) to accommodate outdoor dining.

